

# UO Safety Advisory Committee

## August 19<sup>th</sup>, 2021 Meeting Minutes

Attendance: "X" indicates present

	PRIMARY MEMBERS		ALTERNATE MEMBERS		Ex Officio Members		Ex Officio Members
	Chris Meade (Human Resources)	X	Brittney Jayne (Human Resources)		André Le Duc (SRS)		
X	Dean Walton (United Academics)		TBD (United Academics)		Jeremy Chambers (EHS)		
	Charles Dougherty (Athletics)		Devon Shea (Athletics)		Laurie Graham (EHS)		
	Karrie Goosmann (Health Center)	X	Debra McLaughlin (Health Center)	X	Sara Vitagliano (EHS)		
X	Ruby Thompson (SEIU)	X	Gary Malone (SEIU)		Lisa Taylor (SRS)		
X	David Flock (EMU)		TBD (EMU)	X	Deb Donning (SRS)		
	Jeani Williams (EC Cares)	X	Emily Matlock (EC Cares)	X	Ferenc Tiszavari		
	Ruben Moreno Eusse (Housing)		Farrah Meade (Housing)		Krista Osburn (Athletics)		
X	Theodora Ko Thompson (SEIU)		Louie Vidmar (SEIU)		<b>VISITORS / GUESTS</b>		
X	Scott Geeting (UOPD)		Scott Clark (UOPD)				
	Pat Rankin (CPFM)	X	Kevin Farthing (CPFM)				
X	Shawn Kahl (OA Council)		Sarah Allen (OA Council)				
X	Cody Weaver (SRC)		Tom Huston (SRC)				
	Wade Young-Jelinek (OA Council)	X	Kyle Harshbarger (OA Council)				
X	Steve Stuckmeyer (EHS)	X	Haily Griffith (EHS)				
	Cy Abbott (GTFF)		Zayd Hammoudeh (GTFF)				

TOPIC	DISCUSSION	ACTION ITEMS
<b>Accident/Injury Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>The committee reviewed the August 2021 Accident &amp; Incident Summary Report.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>None</li> </ul>
<b>Review Minutes</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>The committee reviewed August 2021 meeting minutes.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Meeting minutes approved</li> </ul>

<b>OLD BUSINESS:</b>	<b>DISCUSSION</b>	<b>ACTION ITEMS</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Haily: Moving back to campus &amp; Slip/trip/fall risks</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Haily: Share “Safely Moving Back to Campus” Safety Sheet – concerns carrying objects and obstructed view risk</li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Kyle: “Masks Required” signage not taken down in buildings yet. Whose responsibility is this?</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>CPFM &amp; Building managers working to remove signage from campus buildings</li> </ul>
	<p>Ruby: concerns about removal of carpet signage</p>	<p>Kevin: Custodial is currently working on resetting classrooms – they are removing carpet signage during classroom re-sets</p>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Gary: CDC guidelines still recommends 3 ft. separation - 18-23” separation was pre-COVID norm.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Haily: Noticed continued distance despite removed guidelines. OSHA has removed standard, so legality is mute</li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Gary: Smoke procedures for Summer 2021 – reassigning work duties</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>CPFM: N95 fit testing for essential jobs in response to wildfire smoke. Haily: KN95s also available for voluntary program</li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Steve: Rulemaking process w/ OR-OSHA for wildfire smoke response</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Wildfire smoke response is informed by this program – UO policy made accordingly</li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Shawn: HVAC systems &amp; wildfire smoke – is 100% outside drawn, no re-circulation allowed?</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Kevin: Yes, this can be done. HVAC systems already temporarily changed during heatwave 2021</li> </ul>
<b>NEW BUSINESS:</b>	<b>DISCUSSION:</b>	<b>ACTION ITEMS:</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>N95: Life expectancy on smoke and COVID-19</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Various factors on life cycle of N95- moisture buildup, dirt accumulation, fatiguing straps/noseband/mask integrity</li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Geology Dept. has satellite based texting tool for emergency response</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Dean perhaps next meeting can provide more background on utilization/sign up etc.</li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Accident Review Board has a survey on vehicle safety- purpose is to improve training</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Lisa Taylor will provide ARB vehicle safety survey link</li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Smoke response planning/training feedback</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Haily interested in feedback from various departments</li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Open discussion</b></li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Round robin/member updates within their departments</b></li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• NEXT MEETING Thursday October 21,2021 9am-20am</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• SAC meetings 3<sup>rd</sup> Thursday of every month</li> </ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• 4<sup>th</sup> Quarter Building Inspection: TBD</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>•</li> </ul>